

No: 32



St. William's Weekly News Round 27 May 2022

Headteacher: Miss Parker Assistant Headteacher: Mrs M Buttery 01274 545743 office@wil.bcwcat.co.uk OR constantcontact@stwilliams.bradford.sch.uk

HEADTEACHER'S MESSAGE BOARD

Jesus ascends into Heaven, to be with His Father

This weekend in Luke's Gospel 24:46-53 we read of Jesus' Ascension into Heaven, witnessed by His disciples; Jesus entering fully into the life and glory of God. It signified success in His earthly work. All that He had come to do, He had accomplished and it also allowed Him to prepare a place for us. Those who believe in Jesus will be empowered to do what Jesus himself has done and this must be the central to the way we live our lives. The disciples remain and await the coming of the Holy Spirit.



The Feast of the Pentecost is celebrated on the 5th of June, the coming of the Holy Spirit to the disciples. It is very important for us today because it reminds us of two things: the birth of the Church and how Jesus' promise that God would send the Holy Spirit to guide and help His people. Today, more than ever, we need to pray to the Holy Spirit to help us live our lives as true friends of God. We cannot separate out love of the Lord from the relationships we have to those around us, including our global family. We pray that the Holy Spirit will help us to be worthy friends of God, who live their lives devotedly and dedicated to serve and help those most in need.

Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful. And kindle in them the fire of your love. Send forth your Spirit and they shall be created. And You shall renew the face of the earth.

Amen.

Mary, Queen of Heaven, we crown you, with flowers today!



On Thursday we held a special service, to honour and praise Mary, the Mother of God. Thank you for your donated flowers that were given to the 42 residents and staff at Crossley Hall Care Home. They were overwhelmed by your kindness and they expressed their appreciation for your generosity with beaming smiles! THANK YOU.











Homework Projects

There have been some truly remarkable projects completed this half term, **WELL DONE** everyone!



Oak – The homework task, was to research and create the solar system. The work produced was 'out of this world'! Very well done, children!



Beech – The children in Beech class were asked to research both modern and historical forms of transport as part of their History topic.



Lime – The pupils produced a range of work: skeletons of both humans and animals, road safety and the class text, Goodnight Mr Tom. Super work!



Holly – The children created models of rivers and also researched our local river, the River Aire.

Outside Learning

The children in Beech class made a guide to growing healthy plants then used them to help with some gardening outside.







Oak Class have also been learning outside, producing drawings of their natural environment. Excellent close observational skills, well done!







Reading Workshop - Ash Class

What a lovely morning sharing stories with our families! Thank you to all that came, the children love sharing their skills and reading together.







Reading Workshop - Oak Class

Parents are so proud of the progress the children have made with their fluency and comprehension skills of children in Oak Class, keep up this wonderful work!







The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Celebrations!



The children have enjoyed joining in with the celebrations to mark 70 years of Queen Elizabeth's reign. We want to follow her example of faith in God and her dedicated service to her work. She is a remarkable lady, still working at 95 years old! It has also been an opportunity to have a non-uniform day and enjoy a picnic lunch. Thank you, Emma and the kitchen team! Thank you for your donations of £1 or 50p to support the work of Mark 10 Mission.











ALLERGENS

Emma, in the kitchen, works very closely with Mrs Gadd and myself regarding keeping children safe in school regarding eating food in the dining hall or in class. We regularly review our systems for allergens and we must be fully compliant with the public health laws. Allergens are very different to 'not liking that food'; it is a substance that causes an allergic reaction. Medical evidence is therefore required in school, from parents about their child's food allergens. More details will follow after the holiday. Thank you for your support with this matter.

Ash Class – Shopping Trip to Lidl

What a super little trip to Lidl. We bought all of the ingredients that we needed to make our special treat tomorrow. Well done Ash class.



Keeping children safe online

Do you know who your child is engaging with online? Is an adult in the same room as your child when they are playing games and 'chatting' to other participants? Do you talk to your child about online safety and are you sure they know what to do if they see an image that causes them distress or makes them feel uncomfortable? Please visit the National Online Safety platform to help you keep your son or daughter safe online.



Free Online Safety Guide

What parents need to know about cross-platform sharing of inappropriate content

Anyone can post anything online. It's simultaneously one of the internet's most joyous qualities and one of its greatest perils. For every upload that's heart-warming, helpful or just plain hilarious, you'll find – unfortunately – an equal amount of content that is shocking, frightening or upsetting ... particularly to young eyes and ears.

Some of this material is placed deliberately, out of unfathomable malice. More commonly, though, it was created for mature viewers and ended up on a young person's device by accident or oversight: seeping into child-friendly areas from more adult-oriented corners of the web. Our #WakeUpWednesday guide analyses the possible risks of cross-platform sharing.

Read on to access your free guide and catch up on the latest online safety news ...



Here are some useful websites for further information: https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk, https://childnet.com, https://www.internetmatters.org

Warning: No Holidays in Term Time

Please book holidays for when school is closed. We do not authorise any holidays in term time and fines will be issued for taking your child/children out of school during term time. Please be mindful of the travel restrictions in place and the need to self-isolate after visiting certain countries.

Attendance and Punctuality is a HUGE part of Keeping Children Safe

Staff in school have a **legal duty of care** for all pupils in school and **it is the law that children attend school every day.** Parents/carers must contact school on the 1st day of their child's absence by either telephoning 01274 545743 or by text message on 07624806369. We expect pupils **to arrive on time, ready for learning.** Punctuality is an essential life skill needed for the world of work. **Please understand that there is a child-care fee of £1, per child, for every 5 minutes pupils are collected late at the end of the school day. Thank you for your support to be on time.**

Attendance & Punctuality Give your child the best start in life – every school day counts!

This week's Trophy Winners!

Class	%	Number of Lates per class	Time lost through lateness	Number of pupils on time
Ash	86.5	6	1hr 20m	25
Oak	88.1	1	10m	30
Beech	82.7	7	2hrs 10m	19
Lime	89.1	1	5m	21
Holly	85.7	2	30m	29

85.7% Overall school attendance
91.3% Overall school attendance to date

Breakfast Club opens every day at 8am, 50p per child per day. A lovely way to start the day! Please arrive before 8.30am.

Congratulations...Bravo...Well done!!!



Class teachers' Achievement Awards:

Congratulations to these fabulous award winners: Eliska, Kuba, Isla-Grace, Nusaybah, Keyaan, Suzanna, Ayra, Ingrid, Dominik and Filip.

Hot Chocolate Friday:

Pola, Kacper, Oliver, Amelia, Sofia, Amaya, Muntaha, Julie, Jacqueline and Sofia.

Virtue Certificates this week:

Sylviane – Love, Riley – Love, Kathrine – Love, Win – Faith, Patryk - Love

Golden Table Monday:

Abdul, Abyan, Romana, Sofia, Sofia.

'Golden Mention to our lunchtime stars'

Yusuf, Lochlan, Amelia, Alan, Ranaya, Vojtech, Zdenko, Klaudia, Jacqueline and Nikoleta.

100% Attendance 06/09/21 - 27/05/22

Abby, Jeremiah, Oracle, Ese, Zion, Amanda, Godwill, Patryk, Leodette, Amaira, Jan, Eyimofe, David, Abubakar, Ono, Zoe, Oskar, Klaudia, Jaden.

100% Attendance during Summer Term 1 25/04/22 – 27/05/22

Kuba, Kacper, Enoch, Harley, Pola, Brodie.Monika, Connor, Oliver, Alan, Vania, Kathrine, Ranaya, Nicola, Sofia, Danish, Amaya, Sofia, Win, Harvey, Kevin, Julie, Filip, Julia, Nikola and Sofia.

Homework Project Certificates this week:

The following children have completed their homework project — well done and keep up the good work!

Oliver, Connor, Isla-Grace, Pawel, Eesah, Ralfs, Riley, Amelia, Vivienne, Darnina, Rumaisah, Oskar, Moyin, Karolina, Dennis, Kacper, Jeremiah, Konrad, Oliwia, Amanda, Sofia, Sofia, Nicola, Mia, Ranaya, Vania, Zion, Ruby Win Hashim Emilia Klaudia, Raksana, Muntaha, Faiza Godwill, Adela, Ali, Ingrid, Kevin, Julie, Sofia, Ahmad, Harvey, Ayra, Nikola, Shanel, Sofia, Fatima, Samica, Nina, Jacqueline, Nikoleta, Sofia, Leodette, Abu'hurairah, Jaden, Amaira, Rayhan, Davie, Julia, Patryk, Domink, Filip, Eleanor, Adam, Zain, Jacqueline, Filip and Nina.

Dates for your diary:

13.06.22	School re-opens		

P.E. Lessons

Ash Class – Monday's

Oak Class – Monday's and Thursday's

Beech Class – Tuesday's and Thursday's

Lime Class – Friday's Swimming

Holly Class – Friday's

After School/Lunchtime Clubs

Monday Computing Club 12.20pm – 12.55 in

Holly

Arts & Craft Club - 3.15 - 4.15pm in

Pine

Thursday Homework Club 12.25pm – 12.55pm in

Lime

Friday Choir Club 12.25pm – 12.55pm in Hall



Happy birthday to you, happy birthday to you, happy birthday dear

Ranaya, Eleanor, Sofia, Klaudia, Abu'Hurairah, Iylah, Samica, Zain and Oskar

happy birthday to you! Hope you have a special day.





"Raising Yorkshire Puddings"

Parent Support Group

About Us:

The Parent Support Group is an online support group, facilitated by NHS mental health practitioners. The group is a safe space for parents to get together, share their experiences and build positive relationships. A different subject is discussed each month and parents will receive useful information and strategies around the chosen monthly topic.

Next Parents Support Group details: Tuesday 21st June 2022
Topic: "Parent & Child Wellbeing/Activity over the summer."



Have a lovely weekend & enjoy the 2
weeks holidays! Less than 6 school weeks
left (29 days because of the additional
Bank holiday given for the Queen's
Jubilee!!!)
See you all Monday 13 June 2022, at
8.45am.



HOW TO CONTACT US



https://twitter.com/SWCPSBradford

@SWCPSBradford



| facebook.com/st.williams.catholic.primary.school



Use class dojo to send home learning work back to your child's class teacher to be checked.

office@wil.bcwcat.co.uk

constantcontact@stwilliams.bradford.sch.uk

01274 545743